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Madam President and Fellow Councilors:
The Committee on Divisional Activities, DAC, in partnership with the International Activities Committee (IAC), continues to develop a plan to help divisions identify, evaluate, and if appropriate, engage international scientists. DAC and IAC are writing a white paper that will summarize key strategies associated with successful international engagement. The two committees’ ultimate goal is to provide divisions with a toolkit they can apply to recognize and successfully pursue international opportunities. 

The committee received an update on the Meeting Abstracts Programming System, also known as MAPS. The primary area of concern cited by the users centered on the requirement to manage their technical programs, in part, while outside of the application.  Staff briefed DAC on a number of steps being taken to improve the application’s performance.
DAC voted to fund 10 Innovative Project Grants (IPG) totaling $54,000.  The committee will consider another set of IPG proposals during the Boston National Meeting in August; the deadline for that round of submissions is July 1, 2015.
DAC continues to implement a plan designed to permit divisions to share and benefit from one another’s best practices. Among the next steps, DAC plans to share best practices with division executive committees, and to create an online site where best practices can be collected, evaluated, and posted for possible implementation by the divisions. 

DAC, the Committee on Meetings and Expositions, and the Board Committee on Professional and Member Relations continue to collaborate to review, and if necessary, update the Society’s policy governing the use of devices to capture and/or disseminate content delivered at our meetings. National meeting attendees were recently surveyed to obtain their views on the matter. While expressing support for the current policy, the survey respondents also expressed interest in amending the current policy to permit presenters – at their discretion - to authorize audience members to capture and disseminate content.  
Madam President and fellow Councilors, this concludes my report.       
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